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BOARD OF SELECTMEN
WORKSHOP MEETING
OCTOBER 29, 2020 at 2:30 p.m.

Members present: Eric S. Beckerman, Clerk (via teleconference)
Jason L. Suzor, Associate (via teleconference)

Others present: Gregory S. Enos, Town Administrator (via teleconference)
Shanna M. Faro, Executive Assistant (via teleconference)
Joseph S. Lalli, Town Counsel (via teleconference)

Fire Chief Robert Spurr (via teleconference)

Kathleen Waldron, Health Agent (via teleconference)

Police Chief Jeffrey Bukunt (via teleconference)

William Fitzgerald, DPW Director (via teleconference)

Sheila Meader, Marcus Partners, Inc. (via teleconference)
Kevin Uniacke (via teleconference)

Alex Berard, Stalwart Productions, LLC (via teleconference)
Thomas Mahoney, Stalwart Productions LLC (via teleconference)

Mr. Beckerman announced that pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain
provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order
imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the
Board of Selectmen is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of
the public was permitted, but every effort was made to ensure that the public can adequately access the
proceedings as provided for in the Order. Mr. Beckerman reminded the viewing audience that persons
who would like to view this meeting while in progress may do so by joining the Zoom link for the
videoconference in session.

Mr. Beckerman called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m. Chairman Rose was absent from the meeting.
Each Board member acknowledged their presence at the meeting by responding in the affirmative during
the roll call. In addition, all anticipated speakers acknowledge their presence by responding in the
affirmative when Mr. Beckerman called their names.

Film Permit

Mr. Enos informed the Board that he received a request from a film crew seeking to film in Avon for an
AMC show called “Kevin Can F Himself.” They have requested to film in three locations in town. Alex
Berard from Stalwart Productions LLC introduced himself and stated that the filming locations included
the intersection of Old South Street and Central Street, sections of DW Field Park and a house located at
452 South Street. The filming will take place over three days from November 4, 2020 through November



6,2020. Mr. Berard stated that two episodes of the show will film in Avon as it is set for the characters
to take a road trip to Vermont. Mr. Berard stated that he has reviewed the electrical permits needed with
the Building Inspector, food/catering permits with the Health Agent, and traffic details needed and road
safety concerns for emergency vehicles with the Police Chief and Fire Chief. Mr. Berard stated that he is
working with the City of Brockton for approval of DW Field Park on the Brockton side and the Town of
Stoughton for the town line on Central Street. Mr. Berard stated that no rain dates should be necessary
for filming. Mr. Lalli stated that the production company’s liability insurance should be reviewed by the
Town’s insurer for approval. Mr. Enos suggested a film permit fee not to exceed $100 per each day of
filming for a maximum of $300. Ms. Waldron informed Mr. Berard and Mr. Mahoney that the port-a-
potties will need a permit by the Board of Health as well. Mr. Beckerman made a motion to approve the
filming permit for Stalwart Productions LLC for the show “Kevin Can F Himself” contingent upon
approval from the Town of Stoughton and the City of Brockton, that the liability insurance is approved
by the Town’s insurer and that all other needed inspections are approved for a film permit fee of $300.
Mr. Suzor seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken. Mr. Suzor voted aye. Mr. Beckerman voted
aye. The motion carried.

57 Littlefield Street

Ms. Meader informed the Board that she was seeking a Street Opening Permit Application for 57
Littlefield Street for new water service for a fire pipe correction. This will be done by tapping into the
existing water service by 8 feet. Mr. Lalli requested that R. Kadesh Excavation LLC’s liability insurance
include the Town of Avon as an additional insured on this project. Mr. Suzor made a motion to approve
the Street Opening Permit Application for 57 Littlefield Street by R. Kadesh Excavation LLC contingent
upon the correct insurance paperwork. Mr. Beckerman seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken.
Mr. Suzor voted aye. Mr. Beckerman voted aye. The motion carried.

Adjournment

At 3:00 p.m., Mr. Suzor made a motion to adjourn the Workshop Session. Mr. Beckerman seconded the
motion. A roll call vote was taken. Mr. Suzor voted aye. Mr. Beckerman voted aye. The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
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~Shanna M. Faro

Executive Assistant to the Town Administrator

List of Documents

1. Film Permit Application from Stalwart Productions LLC
2. Street Opening Permit for 57 Littlefield Street



